2008 Annual Meeting of the Young Road Owner’s Association

July 24, 2008

Held at the Buker School on Armory Rd. in Augusta

6:30 p.m.

1. Quorum

Based on sign in sheets and official written proxies secured from those who could not attend the meeting, Secretary Margaret McFadden and President Ron Uecker determined that we has a quorum of members in good standing. (17 households present, 8 proxies). President Ron Uecker called the meeting to order at 6:40. 

2. Approval of minutes

A motion was made, seconded and passed with all in favor to approve the minutes from last year’s meeting. 

3. Treasurer’s Report

Jack Wilson presented his report, noting that 38 of 49 owners have paid dues to join the association. Total assets are $8560.75; Total liabilities are $6000.00 (grader loan). Please refer to his report for details of expenses and income. A motion to accept the treasurer’s report was made, seconded and passed. 

4. Road Commissioner’s Report

Dean Smiley presented his report, copies of which were distributed at the meeting. He explained that the board had decided to do no new road repairs this year, so as to build the treasury to have enough funds for our share of the costs associated with the 319 grant projects. He outlined the five projects that had been submitted to the Lake Association for possible funding, and provided a list of other areas of concern on the road. Dean also presented a breakdown of the costs associated with removal of a tree near the McDougals’ home that was required by the city. He was able to hire Hickey’s to remove the tree at a reduced cost because Hickey was already doing work on the property. Greg Trask, who was present as a non-member guest, objected to the removal of the tree without his permission, as he felt it was on his property and he should have been consulted. Dean pointed out that a recent survey had indicated that the tree was on the MacDougall’s property, and that he had their permission. 

Dean also thanked those who helped with brush clearing and with the chipping bee held on October 21. Finally, he thanked John Poor for 39 hours of volunteer service grading Young Road, and Tim Ellis for mowing and planting and landscaping at the end of the road. 

5. 319 Grant

Worromontogus Lake Association President Patten Williams explained the details of the grant that the Lake Association will be administering in conjunction with the City of Augusta. The funds are to be used in part to try to lessen runoff from roads and driveways. The YROA is eligible to propose specific sites for work, and the grant will match our expenditures in a 70/30 formula for any approved sites. A committee of the Lake Association, working with the city, will decide how to spend the grant money, and evaluate the proposals from all the roads around the lake. There is also funding for individual homeowners to work on their shorefronts. 

6. New Business

Greg Trask asked to be heard so as to raise his renewed objection to the existence of the Road Association. He stated his view that since he owned most of the road, and he did not benefit from things like plowing and school bus service that reached his house, the association should improve his end of the road to allow those services to reach him. Several members disagreed, stating that widening Greg’s end of the road was not a responsibility of the Association, and pointing out that he had refused permission in years past, when the Association was considering what to do about that end of the road. After Greg’s departure, the members had a discussion of whether we were obligated to allow him to participate, given that many members had found him to be unhelpfully argumentative and the conversation unproductive. President Uecker suggested that as he owned a large portion of the road, it would be difficult to exclude him and that it would be to our benefit to try to maintain positive relations with him.

7. Election of Officers

Ron Uecker presented the list of candidates for YROA Board of Directors positions for 2008-09, which had been created by the current board acting as a nominating committee, and which had been circulated to all members in advance of the meeting. 

The candidates are:

President: 

Margaret McFadden

Road Commissioner: 
Dean Smiley

Secretary:

Ann Buxton

Treasurer:

Bob MacDougall

Members at Large 
Tom Renckens, Richard Harvey

President Uecker called for further nominations from the floor. There were none and a motion was made, seconded and passed to elect the slate as presented. President Uecker thanked Jack Wilson for his excellent service as Treasurer. And all joined to thank President Uecker for his excellent leadership through some very difficult questions in the evolution of the Association. 

There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 8:00.

Respectfully submitted,

Margaret McFadden

Secretary 

